Republic of the Philippines
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Region 1
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE
DAGUPAN CITY
DIVISION MEMORANDUM - no
No. #2853 s 2018 ELEAY =

To:  All Public Schools District Supervisors

School Principals/Heads/Administrators

Public and Private Elementary & Secondary Schools
From: Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
Date: June 22, 2018

Subject: PHILIPPINE VALUES EDUCATION PROGRAM INC.

Permission is hereby granted to Philippine Values Education Program Inc. to
coordinate the activity/ies pertaining to the attached letter subject to the following conditions,
to wit:

1. Participation or subscription to the activity/ies is purely voluntary and prior approval of
the parents is required,;

2. Regular classes shall bot be sacrificed and that time on task shall be given the
highest priority; consistent with the mandate of the Article 14, Sec. 3, Paragraph 3 of
the Constitutional and DepEd Order on the matter, however, religious instruction
shall be taught within the regular class hour;

3. Due diligence is likewise required to be observed by the proponents and the
concermned school authorities at all times during the conduct of the activity/ies; and

4. DepEd Order no. 49, s. 2009, otherwise known as “Reiterating the Revised Rules
and Regulations on the Teaching of Religion in Pubhc Elementary and Secondary
Schools” may be obtained at the DepEd website, . CeEred g0 oh,

DR. LORNAG. BUIGAYONG, CESO Vi
Schools Division Superintendent
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444 Ambuklac Road, Baguio City, Philippines ® E
Contact Numbers: 442-2779 {Local 389)
SEC REG. No. CNEDIG27277

TIN. 428 -569-380-000

LORNA G. BUGAYONG, CESO V1
SCHOOL DIVISION SUPERINTENDEDNT
CITY DIVISION OFFICE, DAGUPAN CITY

Dear Madam;

We would like to express our sincerest appreciation for giving us the opportunity last school year to teach
Christian Values at JUDGE JOSE DE VENECIA SR. MEMORIAL NATIONAL HIGH SCHOOL AND
BOLOSAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL through our partner church Christ Inhabitant Victory Church
Int’l. It was such a great privilege to have the time to impart the Biblical virtues that encourages the
students to achieve their utmost highest in their career.

Because of the wonderful experience we had last school year we would like to continue to avail ourselves
in partnering with you in the development of the academic, moral and spiritual well-being of our school
children and young people. We would like also to request if we could extend this to all the schools under
your jurisdiction.

We want to assure you that our volunteer teachers will continue to teach only what is in our Values
Education curriculum that is patterned with the K-12 program of the Department of Education. If you
wish to have some copies of it we are willing to leave some for your perusal.

Thank you very much ma’am and we are hoping that this request be put into consideration.

God bless and more power.

Sincerely yours,

SGD. FILMA ERGINO RONQUILLO ,‘ L. FERNANDEZ ROSARIO
PVEP District Coordinator PVEP Provincial Coorriinator
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Noted By: ¢ L “%é
JOCEEYLH:I AN ROSARIO

N PVEP Board Chairman
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